Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                              
April 19, 2010
Present:  Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:23 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the March 15, 2010 meeting were accepted as circulated (2 approved, one abstained).
Financial Report

The Village Council monthly fees are on target.
Old Business

Fence Cleaning- the three estimates differed due to the amount of agitation necessary to clean the fences and were based on the necessary water being provided by the Village.  If a water truck were used it would be an additional expense.  The Property Manager will be asked to get estimates for the water truck.
Replacement of Bushes and Trees-at this point in time. only Knollwood South has been reviewed.  Bob Ellis and Susan Atwater will meet with Russo Landscaping to review the remainder of the Village.
Insurance of Village Duplex Units-the Board is waiting for an interpretation of the new laws by legal counsel. If only the attached units are insured, a separate fee schedule will be needed.
Priority Driveway List- will be placed on next month’s agenda. After the priority list is completed, the issue of residents paying for their own driveways and then being reimbursed will be considered.  They could only be reimbursed at the point in time when they would have had their driveways completed.

New Business

Homeowners’ Forum
Io Mura- concerned about the speeding along Walden Meadow Road.  Has reported the speeding to the cement company working at Country Walk. Barry Towers suggested opening Haskins Road so that the traffic does not have to travel the length of the road.
Bob Ellis questioned whether the Village duplex units’ insurance could be integrated with Country Walk which might allow for a savings to all.  This can be considered as soon as the Board has legal counsel’s interpretation and if entire the Village will be included or just those homes that have common walls.
Lynn Gillette suggested that the Board enlist the aid of homeowner Penny Herman regarding the insurance because of her expertise. She also has concerns about handicap accessibility along Walden Meadow and in front of Haskins Road.  She was assured that the area has been improved.
Ruth Casagrande asked if the master insurance policy would be less expensive than what the homeowners are presently paying. At this point, it is hard to predict.
George Hills reported that the street sign and fence at Astor Place are broken.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Monday, May 17, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman
